
 
234-2023-4205 

August 22, 2023 

Dear Head of Council,  

Subject:  Building Faster Fund 

The housing supply crisis affects all of Ontario – from rural communities to large, urban 
centres. Our government is committed to building at least 1.5 million homes by 2031, 
with municipalities across the province as our key partners.  

On August 21, 2023, Premier Ford announced the new Building Faster Fund, a new 
three-year-$1.2 billion program to help municipalities meet or exceed their share of the 
province’s 1.5 million homes goal.  

As announced by Premier Ford, 10% of the overall funding will be set aside for 
small, rural and northern communities that have not been assigned a housing 
target by the province, in order to address their unique needs in supporting 
growth in housing supply.  

Ontario will be consulting with the Association of Municipalities of Ontario and the 
Housing Supply Action Plan Implementation Team on program design details of the 
Building Faster Fund, including how the funds can best support small, rural and 
northern communities, and I look forward to sharing more information with you in the 
future. As Ontario grows, we need to build more homes. I look forward to your support 
in ensuring that everyone – newcomers, young families and seniors – can afford a place 
to call home. 

Sincerely,  

Steve Clark 
Minister 

c:  Hon. Nina Tangri, Associate Minister of Housing 

Ryan Amato, Chief of Staff, Minister’s Office 

Martha Greenberg, Deputy Minister 

Joshua Paul, Assistant Deputy Minister, Market Housing Division 

Sean Fraser, Assistant Deputy Minister, Planning and Growth Division 

Caspar Hall, Assistant Deputy Minister, Local Government Division 
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